
    

 

 

 Velammal Model United Nations was conducted on 12 November, at Velammal Medical 

College, Hospital and Research Institute, bringing together delegates of all years of medical 

education to represent a variety of countries across the world.  

After the announcement for the MUN was made we received an overwhelming 150 positive 

responses as intent for participation from the MBBS batches of 2022, 2023 and 2024. We 

shortlisted 40 students using random number generator and divided them into the 2 

committees – UNSC and WHO respectively by lot basis.  

The finalized students received their Rules of Procedure and Background Research Guide 

from their respective chairpersons. The Executive Board Consisted of 1 Chairperson and 2 

Vice Chairs and 1 Executive Board Member. 

 

A mock session was carried out on 10.11.2024.  

MUN conference on 12.11.2024 started with the committees being declared open by faculty 

Incharge Dr. Noel Naveen Johnson. This was continued by delegates giving their opening 

speeches in great spirits. Although the day moved faster with each moderated and 

unmoderated caucus, the delegates engaged in lively debate respectfully presenting their 

UN Security Council WHO Committee

ChairPerson S. Manishankar Pratham L Prakash

Executive member A. R. Akhshara R. Kishore

Vice Chair V. Mahizhan Chenniappan M. B. Ayisha Sameera

Vice Chair V. R. Dharshita Allen Nobel

Volunteer Vasudev Omesha Sri Jagadish

Executive Board 



    

 

contrasting opinions. It was highly evident that delegates conducted extensive research on 

their countries, by bringing forward well-articulated points. Furthermore, the highlight of the 

conference was the active participation of the delegates. Even those who felt hesitant at the 

beginning started actively participating as the committee proceeded and new challenges like 

crisis were initiated.  

The MUN ended with a presentation of resolution and a strong sense of community among 

the participating members. After a fun unmoderated caucus, there was a certificate 

distribution to the recognized delegates, and it was the pleasure of the chair-person and the 

co-chairs to even gift a chocolate to their favorite delegates. As the event concluded, 

delegates left with a sense of achievement and pride, knowing they had contributed to 

meaningful debates on some of the world’s most pressing issues. Overall, Velammal MUN 

was not just a one-time event but the first step of countless future experiences for everyone 

involved. 

 



    

 

 

 

 



    

 

 

 



    

 

 

 


